Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
May 18, 2015
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Ann Ulmer, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Dr. Mark Wallace and Dr. Eric Hequet.
1. Minutes from the April 20, 2015 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Akers reported that all college and departmental committee meetings should have minutes documented and stored for future reference for SACSCOC accreditation purposes.  Norman Martin will be adding web pages for committees and minutes to the CASNR website.  We will identify someone in the Dean’s Office who will work with committees to collect minutes for posting.
3. Dr. Galyean reminded the chairs that merit raise information is due to Linda Whitebread by Thursday at 5:00 p.m. so that she can enter the information into the budget prep system.  These raises need to be incorporated into departmental budget prep information.

4. Dr. Weindorf discussed two items on behalf of Dr. Ballou.  The VPR’s Office is releasing two new programs:  The Proposal Support Program and the Proposal Review Program.  The more important of the two for our college will be the Proposal Support Program, which matches support from the faculty's department or college.  The funds will be used for general support for proposal submission, including pilot data collection and travel to support proposal development. These programs will be “rolling programs” and must be submitted through the proper channels:  from the department – to the Dean’s Office – then to the VPR’s office.  Dr. Ballou will be taking the lead on how CASNR is going to take advantage of these programs.  He hopes to have a plan on how we are going to administer these in the college by the next Administrative Council meeting.  He will also look into what CASNR will be able to do in terms of funding for this program.  The Proposal Review Program will provide funds for an external review of a large proposal before it is submitted to the funding agency.  To use this program, the entire proposal must be completed well in advance of the program deadline.

5. Dr. Weindorf also reported for Dr. Ballou that the VPR’s office is doing a good job of tracking national faculty awards, but they would like to have a database of discipline-specific faculty awards (i.e., awards that are given from scientific organizations).  We would also like to keep track of these awards in the Dean's Office, so if departments could route these awards through the Dean's Office that would be most helpful.  We will then forward them to the VPR's Office.  We would also like to encourage the departments to nominate faculty for these awards.
6. The nominations were reviewed by the Administrative Council for the 2015-16 Faculty and Staff Awards.  Nominees will be notified by a letter from the Dean’s Office.
7. Other

Dr. Eric Hequet reported that the administrative offices in PSS have completed their move to the basement of the Administration Building associated with the Life Safety Project (installation of a fire sprinkler system).  The search committee for the Bayer CropScience genomics position has identified a final candidate, and Dr. Hequet is currently in negotiations with him.
Dr. Akers passed out the “apps and admits” report, as well as the Student Success Center monthly report of activities.  The apps and admits report shows some negative differences between fall 2014 and fall 2015.  Please keep in mind this report also indicates there are 340 applications that are pending an application decision, and it also does not include any Gateway Program students.
Dr. Akers also announced that Holly Cogdell will be leaving the Student Success Center the middle part of June.  Holly has done an exceptional job implementing a new retention program within the SSC, and has indicated she would like to stay on until someone has been hired to replace her.
Dr. Phil Johnson announced that Dr. Tom Knight will be retiring from AAEC, effective May 31, 2015.  They will begin a search for his replacement as soon as possible.  The job posting for the Agribusiness position closed on Friday, and they will now begin the process of narrowing down the list of candidates.  Dr. Jaime Malaga will be leading two classes in Seville, Spain this summer beginning in June.  Discussions on an international option being offered have begun, but no decisions have been made to date.  Zamorano University in Honduras is very excited about the joint program proposal with AAEC that is currently in the Office of the Provost and will hopefully be approved.

Dr. Steve Fraze reported that he and several others from AEC will be attending the National Association for Agricultural Educators meeting this week in San Antonio, Texas, which begins this evening.  Dr. Fraze has also talked with several people from other universities and so far none of them have indicated that they are being required to have the “closed captioning” on all their distance education videos.

Dr. Mike Orth reported that AFS has hired a new rodeo coach.  Brent Hodges, who has been the interim rodeo coach, was hired on a permanent basis.  Dr. Orth noted that they still have a job opening for a part-time ranch horse coach as well.  He also reported that on August 28 – 29, AFS will be hosting a “Kansas City BBQ Society” competitive cook-off event.  They are hoping that the Diva Q will be here, and that portions of the event will be televised.  Proceeds from the event will go towards student scholarships.
Dr. Charles Klein said he had received an e-mail from one of their internship companies, and he indicated to Dr. Klein that our student intern was already at the level they require for entry-level positions within their company.  This was great news to Dr. Klein, as the student still has a year left before he completes his degree.
Dr. Weindorf indicated the CASNR Strategic Plan has been sent to all department chairs and should be posted on the CASNR website soon.  He also noted that he and Pam Urnosky have just completed a facilities survey for APLU, which included all facilities on as well as at off-campus research sites.  The international page on the CASNR website will need to be updated once or twice a year, so please let Dr. Weindorf know if your department has any new international projects to add to the map.

Dr. Wallace reported NRM has hired a new staff member, Jo Lynne Stark, who will assist Jeannine McCoy and Nita Scott.  He also noted they will be starting several new classes in Junction this summer.

Norman Martin announced he will be working this summer on moving our current website over to the new Texas Tech University website format.  They are currently working on migrating a huge database over, and Kris Allen is working on new templates.  He hopes that the international map, as well as several other components of the current CASNR web site, will rollover with no issues.
